
COLLEGE OF NATURAL SCIENCES and MATHEMATICS 
Minutes of Chairs Council Meeting – April 1, 2013 
  
 
A meeting of the Chairs’ Council of the College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics 
was held Monday, April 2, 2013.  All chairs were present. Dr. Charles Watson was a 
guest. 
 

Agenda Items: 

1. Minutes from the 3-11-13 CoC were approved as amended. 

2. Dr. Charles Watson, chair of the Curriculum and Assessment committee,  



• Dr. Don Shepard has accepted the position of Population Geneticist in the 
Biology Department. Dr. Shepard received his doctorate from the University of 
Oklahoma. 

• Dr. Calin Marian has accepted the position of Cellular Biologist in the Biology 
Department. Dr. Marian received his doctorate from Florida State University and 
was a postdoctoral fellow at the University of Texas Southwestern Medical 
Center in Dallas. 

Chemistry: 

• Dr. Mauldin reported that the Department of Chemistry finalized its research 
application process for students to begin research in the fall semester 2013, 
Eleven students applied to do research, with seven of these students being 
placed in available positions. 

• Dr. Mary Lowe Good, a 1951 graduate of UCA (Arkansas State Teachers College 
at that time), was featured in The Catalyst Film: Women in Chemistry, which 
was “funded by the Alfred P. Sloan Foundation and created by the Chemical 



Physics: 

• Dr. Frederickson reported that Drs. Debra Burris and Azida Walker traveled 
with six Physics majors; Mishal Benson, Shelby Burns, Nicholas Heller, Aaron 
Johnson, Ethan McMoran, Westley Sullens, and Ben Thines to conduct 
experiments at the University of Oklahoma’s Weather Lab as part of PHYS 3120. 
They left Conway on Thursday morning, March 28th and returned on Saturday, 
March 30th. They were fortunate to have storms pop up in their area on Friday 
morning that provided plenty of good data. This is the first time a set of students 
have conducted measurements at the Weather Lab. 

• Graduating Physics major Matthew Hankins has received an Honorable Mention 
for his NSF Graduate Research Fellowship proposal. Matthew will be attending 
Cornell University in the fall semester for graduate study. 


